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Attendance Stars for last week are 

KS1...1ST and 2CA and  

and KS2... 5HT, 6JK and 6DP all with a 

fantastic 100% - WELL DONE!  

 

Stars of the Week!  

Blue Class Sonny Smith/   

        Rosie Simpson 

Green Class Tilly Griffiths/   

   Gracie Turner 

Yellow Class Dexter Knight   

   Rosie Simpson 

1ST   Rhys Spiller 

1AS   Oliver Loxton 

1JF   Harry Sullivan 

2G/B  Hayden Hards 

2CA   Oliver Beckett 

2EL   Tyler Brian 

3DS   Joshua Haase 

3F/C  Austin Tutt 

3KO   Brooke Russell 

4TA   Noah Hayes 

4CF   Chloe Harris 

4LS   Rowan Bisgrove  

5CS   James Hodge 

5HR   Max Dockrill 

5HT   Evie Coleman 

6JC   Skye Peters 

6DP   Ben Hoskins 

6MB   Dylan Stone 

Diary Dates …. Dinner Menu C 

Monday 30th April—Thursday 3rd May—Year 4 

at Kent Residential Trip. 

Tuesday 1st May—Reception height and weight 

checks. 

Thursday 3rd May—Year 6 Discovery Event at the 

Fitzwimarc School—3.45-5.45pm. 

Friday 4th May– 9.10-10.30am Year 6 Parent cof-

fee morning in the Family Learning Room. This will 

offer advice/support for SATS and the transition to 

Secondary School. Representatives from The Fitz-

wimarc and Sweyne Park School will be in attend-

ance to answer any questions. 

Monday 7th May—BANK HOLIDAY 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

You will be aware that Ron the 

Lollipop Man has returned to duty 

following his recent absence – he 

tells us he is now feeling much 

better and has missed being at 

the school crossing. He will also 

be away on Tuesday 1st May 

2018, therefore there will be no 

crossing patrol on this day. 

Well Done…..Grove 

Wood recently took part in 

the Rayleigh Town Council 

Quiz and finished as run-

ners up being narrowly 

beaten by Rayleigh Prima-

ry. Some participants were 

nominated for their individ-

ual performance and we are 

pleased to announce that 

Rachel in Year 6 won the 

Best Individual Student award with her specialised 

subject ancient history and geography. 

Important - Online payments system                                         
From the end of April the School's Scopay system will 
no longer accept online payments from devices using 
Windows XP or Windows Vista. This change is due to 
data processing compliance and is the same for all 
online payment systems (not just Scopay). 



Well done to Michael in Year 5 who took part in his first  out-

door archery competition for Rayleigh Town Archery Club re-

cently and won a bronze medal after coming third. He had to 

shoot 30 yards which was a first for him—Well done!! Michael 

trains every week at Westwood Academy in Basildon and if 

you are interested in getting involved why not contact Ray-

leigh Town Archery Club by visiting their website on                         

http://rayleightownarcheryclub.com.                                                                                                                                                
ANYONE CAN SHOOT GOLD! 
WE’RE HERE TO HELP - WHY 
NOT COME ALONG & TRY? 

A friendly, open club with a diverse membership of all ages 

(8+), interests and abilities. Westwood Academy: Tuesday 

nights Junior session 7-8pm, Adult session 8-9.15pm. 

Qualified coaches run regular Try Outs and  Beginner’s Courses throughout the year where the emphasis is 

on safety, fun and competence. 

Choir at Rayleigh Library 

On Thursday afternoon the Year 3 and 4                           

choir sang at Rayleigh Library. They were 

joined by some of the Year 5 choir who also 

attend the club and support the singing. A 

number of parents and grandparents attend-

ed the event 

and were treat-

ed to a variety 

of songs in-

cluding a car-

toon medley 

which brought 

back memories 

of their child-

hood! This is the first time we have taken 

Years 3 and 4 to sing outside of school, Mrs 

Tunbridge and Mrs Snoxall were really proud 

of the children who sang and behaved beau-

tifully! 

The County Tag Rugby competition finally took 
place this week with the Grove Wood Team ea-
ger to build on their success from the district 
competition some weeks ago. The team had been busy 
training in the build up to the competition on Tuesday 
where they faced the top schools from across Essex. They 
performed brilliantly! The target for the day was to win 
more games than last year and they certainly did that. In 
the first round, the team were victorious in two games 
and lost in two games. However, this took them through 
to the Super 10's for the first time in Grove Wood history. 
The Super 10's was much tougher; however, Grove Wood 
stepped up their performances and drew the first two 
games. We came up against one of the favourites of the 
competition and battled well but unfortunately, the team 
lost 3-1. We won the last game with the best performance 
of the day, but unfortunately,  we were 1 try short of mak-
ing the semi-final.  
The team played brilliantly throughout the entire day and 
showed a really togetherness in victory but also in defeat. 
Well done team! 

Thank you for all the fantastic entries for Personal 
Challenge 1 from across the school. The children 
really seem to be enjoying the challenges and re-
ceiving their much deserved certificates. Keep 
sending in those entries and keep an eye out to see 
if your video is posted. Good luck.                                  
The link below shows the entries that we have cho-
sen to publish from Challenge 1.                                   
http://grovewoodschool.sites.schooljotter2.com/
sports/personal-challenge/childrens-entries 

Personal Challenge 3 (Skipping) goes live today. 
See http://www.grovewoodprimary.co.uk/sports/
personal-challenge 

Congratulations to the Year 3/4 and 5/6 Tennis 

teams. What an amazing effort at the Castle 

Point, Rayleigh and Rochford tennis competi-

tion. The children in both year groups won all of 

their pool round matches and progressed through as 

group winners to the semi-finals. Through hard work 

and determination both the year 3/4 and 5/6 teams 

WON!!  Mr Seaman was very proud of all of the children 

at the event as they not only achieved a fantastic re-

sult, but they showed brilliant sportsmanship by shak-

ing hands and congratulating other teams.  

Polite request—Please 

ensure that children do not 

play or swing on the new 

black gates by the KS1 

classrooms at any time as 

we do not want any       

children to get hurt. 

Well done to Lester who 

won the year 6 boys Essex 

County Cross Country finals 

at Hadleigh Park last Friday 

and to Jessica who came 

7th in the year 4 race. 

Great effort! Play Buddy of the Week—Noah Marklew 

http://rayleightownarcheryclub.com/?page_id=134
http://grovewoodschool.sites.schooljotter2.com/sports/personal-challenge/childrens-entries
http://grovewoodschool.sites.schooljotter2.com/sports/personal-challenge/childrens-entries
http://www.grovewoodprimary.co.uk/sports/personal-challenge
http://www.grovewoodprimary.co.uk/sports/personal-challenge















